

Hillcrest Community Civic Association "Working Together for a Better Community" www.HillcrestDC.com

P.O. Box 30895, Washington, D.C. 20030-0895 phone 202-584-2703

Membership Minutes December 4, 2010

HCCA President Karen Williams called the meeting to order at 10:15 AM.

Mr. Hawkins gave the inspirational message followed by the pledge of allegiance.

The November 2010 minutes were read and approved.

Treasurer's Report

Monica Evans presented the Treasurer's report which reflected a balance of \$7949.57. The treasurer's report was approved by the membership.

Presidents Report

The attendance rolls showed attendance at the December 2010 meeting to be: 70. President Williams announced that the January meeting would be held on January 8th, 2011. An additional \$247.00 has been raised from the fall Flower Power campaign.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Nicole Mason and Chrissy Gianfiore of the GW Cancer Society outlined programs available to the East of the River community. These programs include free mammograms, prostate screenings, mobile health unit and an outreach specialist that will make house calls.

ANC7B

Robin Marlin gave the ANC7B report and brief updates on the Great Streets Project and the Palisades Hillcrest partnership. Robin also announced that she and several others have started a bike riding group. The group rides through the Hillcrest area taking down posters and trash pickup along the way.

STTC

Carrie Thornhill, Veronica Davis, Kathy Chamberlain and Bob Bush attended a DDOT meeting on November 13th on the future growth and planning of the DC Circulator bus system. The original proposal for Circulator service to the area is scheduled for 2013. The STTC committee will make recommendations, based on feedback from the HCCA, on routes that would best serve the Hillcrest community.

PSA606/ Public Safety Report

Lt. Hodge accompanied by Officers Persaud and LaFrance presented the crime report and updated the membership on recent carjackings. Lt. Hodge answered questions presented by the membership.

Meeting adjourned at 12:15 to be followed by the annual holiday party.

Respectfully submitted Yvonne Dupree Recording Secretary

HCCA 4DEC2010 Membership Minutes Final Approved by the General Membership on January 8, 2011